Additional Statement of Mark Croxford — 30 September 2015

| am Mark Croxford, Head of Environmental Health with Birmingham City Council. | make this
additional statement further to my statement of the 4 March 2014.

| have now read the statements provided by both PC Roobottom {17 May 2015) and Teena Oulaghan
(dated 4 June 2015) and note they confirm that all of the seven persons arrested on the Bull Ring
Open Market were illegally present in the UK and not authorised to work.

| note that PC Roobottom recalls only two people behind stall B22 at the time when the arrests were
made. | was informed by our markets officers that they were satisfied that at that time six of the
seven persons who were arrested, had been seen working on the 2 stalls, and they knew those
persons by sight from preceding days. In any event, it is clear from the evidence of PC Roobottom
and particularly Teena Oulghan, that all persons arrested and removed from Birmingham’s Open
Market on that day, were illegally present in the UK.

| have re-read my earlier statement and the record of the interview and | am still satisfied that the
conclusions | drew at that time from the evidence | heard on the 24 January 2014, are correct.

| believe the facts given in this statement are true.

MARK CROXFORD

Dated 30 September 2015




